
  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

COVID-19 
 
 

Dear Brother and Sisters,  
 
We are monitoring the COVID-19 situation, working with the Health and 
Safety Committee and are in constant communication with CMBC’s Safety 
Environment and Emergency Management Department. There is a lot of 
uncertainty and fear with this virus and we will do everything we can to 
make sure our members are informed with the most accurate information.  
 
On March 10th, 2020, we requested the Safety data sheet and the 
disinfectant Decon7 is being used. This disinfectant dries within a short 
period of time and is only airborne during the application process. This 
product has been approved for these types of applications and is being 
used by a number of different transit agencies across North America.  
 
Should there be any risk to your safety, we will advise CMBC and work to 
rectify the situation immediately. We ask our members to be patient as this 
situation is evolving hourly. We will provide information as soon as it is 
made available.  
 
Although we are disinfecting the buses regularly, you should still: 

• Wash hands often with soap and water  
• Avoid physical contact with others 
• Do not touch your eyes, mouth or nose with unwashed hands 
• Be aware that hand sanitizers must be more than 60% alcohol in 

order to kill viruses 
 
In Solidarity, 

      
Balbir Mann  Mike McMillan  Jessie Rana 
Unifor111 President   Unifor111 Vice-President  Unifor111 Recording Secretary 
Cell:  604.374.5900   Cell: 778.980.0132   Cell: 778.980.0489 
E-Mail: President@Unifor111.com E-mail: VP1@Unifor111.com   E-mail: RecSec@Unifor111.com  
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